
Notice of Hearing 
April 4, 2016 Ref.2016-H-103 

The Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission (CNSC) will hold a hearing in April 2016 to 
consider a request from New Brunswick Power Corporation (NB Power) to modify the used 
fuel and waste management funds investment strategy for the Point Lepreau Nuclear 
Generating Station (NGS). The Point Lepreau NGS is located in New Brunswick on the 
Lepreau Peninsula, 40 km southwest of Saint John. 

The Commission has determined that a public hearing is not necessary to consider this 
application. The requested changes are administrative in nature and do not raise matters 
related to the protection of health, safety, security or the environment that would warrant 
being considered in a public hearing. The Commission will consider written submissions from 
NB Power and CNSC staff.  

The hearing submissions are not available on the CNSC website and must be requested 
through the Secretariat at the coordinates below.  

Following the deliberations in a closed session and Commission decision on this matter, a 
Record of Proceedings, Including Reasons for Decision will be published on the CNSC 
website at nuclearsafety.gc.ca and made available to the public on request. 

For further information, please contact: 

Johanne Villeneuve 
Secretariat 
Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission  
280 Slater Street, P.O. Box 1046, Station B 
Ottawa, ON  K1P 5S9 

Tel.: 613-947-8300 or 1-800-668-5284  
Fax: 613-995-5086 
Email: cnsc.interventions.ccsn@canada.ca 

mailto:cnsc.interventions.ccsn@canada.ca

